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Meetings are held in the Clubrooms, Louie Lane, Spring Creek, on the 3™ Monday of each month commencing at
7.30pm. All visitors are welcome. Note that the editor and/or club members do not necessarily share the opinions
that may be expressed in the magazine.

Orange Bigtrict Antique Motor Club Inc.
Presidents / secretary report

Hi members,

Attached is a report on the President's run held last Sunday from------ Our president. We all
enjoyed the day and look forward to more easing of Covid 19 restrictions but | am told none are on
the horizon as yet.

Thank you to all who responded to the preview of the new log Book, there were many of you and |
have passed your comments on.

Cheers,
Euan Coutts
Secretary
ODAMC

Thank you to all who were able to attend our first meeting for 7 months. It was refreshing to see
that none of us had aged....much.

As usual, Euan had prepared a succinct report for discussion, and your feedback assisted in the
club moving forward into the sunlight uplands of a virus free 2021.

We are all looking forward to a dry run to the Amusu theatre and hopefully to many more outings.
Looking forward to seeing you all at AGM.

Regards

John N

2020 President's Run
As you are aware Corona has had a negative impact on all aspects of our lives including club
runs. It was with some concern that it was decided to make this year's run a day event as |
wondered whether there would be enough members prepared to participate.



| was very heartened when Euan said we had 20 starters and more reserves, so, with a fine day
we headed to Cudal for morning tea at the Platypus Café where we met up with members living
closer. A visit to the General Store was interesting.

There are two roads to Canowindra, so our convoy arrived as two groups which helped with the
catering of an enjoyable lunch and catch up with friends not seen since March.

Those who have missed the sight and sound of noisy machines were rewarded by a visit to Roy
White's tractor collection while others perused the shops, before heading home independently.

Thank you to all who made the 2020 President's run a success. We all hope
2021 will be a normal club year.

Keep safe

John N

ORANGE DISTRICT ANTIQUE MOTOR CLUB
NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING.

To be held Outdoors at the Clubrooms on Saturday 14" November 2020 commencing at 9am.

Due to the Coronavirus we are restricted to 30 people in total at our property, so it will be essential
if you intend to attend please notify the Secretary on 63651274. If there are more than 27
members (excluding the Executive) wishing to attend, a second meeting will be held commencing
at 11am All Members will have access to the meeting. As outlined in the minutes dated 19/10/20,
all positions have seconded nominations and the Nomination form is printed in this magazine.

If there are further nominations or a matter to be raised at the AGM please advise the Secretary
before the meeting. If there is another nomination, a nomination voted down at either meeting or
another issue raised, a ballot will be conducted by email and mail among the members to resolve
the issue.

The business to be conducted will be:

1, Confirm elected Officials for 2021

2.Confirm the Annual Fees at $50 for 2021.

3. Confirm the previous minutes from the AGM 2019, which are printed in this magazine.

Euan Coutts
Secretary
ODAMC
Annual Fees

It has been decided to keep the Annual Fees due by 31/12/20 to $50.
Although the Treasurer will be in attendance at both the AGM and Inspection Day to collect fees it
would assist if Members would forward the amount by mail to PO Box 664 Orange NSW 2800.

OR. Fees may also be paid by direct deposit to the Club’s account. Commonwealth Bank
Orange. BSB: 062 587 Account number: 28028733.

IT IS ESSENTIAL THAT YOU INCLUDE YOUR NAME IN THE REMITTER DETAILS.



Orange Bigtrict Antique Motor Club Inc.
Events Calendar for 2020

Most events start from Kite Street outside Cook Park at 10.15am with morning tea at Cook Park unless otherwise
stated in the events description. For further information on any events please contact either Euan Coutts on
63651274. euanwil@bigpond.com Or John Streatfeild on 63684443 or 0427201985. Note; All Twilight Runs
start at the specified location at 5pm. Changes may need to be made to the Events Calendar for various
reasons with as much notice as possible being given.

Please note. All events listed in this newsletter are club events and as such
come under the “Casual gatherings” category of covid 19
Restrictions/Regulations that allows up to 20 people. To promote our own
safety and to enable the club to meet this legal requirement and avoid a hefty
fine to the club and individuals, you are required to ring Euan Coutts on
63651274 if you intend to go to any events listed so the numbers can be
maintained at the legal requirement. (20).

November
Monday9'™; Ladies Day at Clubrooms
Monday16': Monthly meeting at Clubrooms. To Be Confirmed.

Sunday22nd TBA
Sunday 29" Annual inspection day at the club house. Please read the attached flyer re this

event

December

Monday 14" Ladies day at the club room.
Monday21st Monthly meeting at Clubrooms. To Be Confirmed.
Christmas Party TBA

January 2021

Monday11th, Ladies Day at Clubrooms.

Monday18™: Monthly meeting at Clubrooms. To Be Confirmed.

February 2021
Monday8th, Ladies Day at Clubrooms.
Monday15™: Monthly meeting at Clubrooms. To Be Confirmed.

March 2021
Monday8th, Ladies Day at Clubrooms.
Monday15®": Monthly meeting at Clubrooms. To Be Confirmed.

April. 2021
Monday12th, Ladies Day at Clubrooms.

Monday19™: Monthly meeting at Clubrooms. To Be Confirmed.

Non club events coming up.

Bathurst swap meet, show and shine, November 14t + 15t



Orange Bistrict Antigue Motor Club Inc.

Minutes of Monthly Meeting
Minutes of All ODAMC Elected Officials
19 th October 2020

We live in very different times and as this is bound to continue for some time, this meeting was
convened to resolve some pressing issues facing the Club. We are restricted to 20 people
maximum (now 30 from 24" October) on the property and it was felt that to get the widest
representation of views we called for the attendance to all elected Officials of the Club. It was
not the intention to exclude any Members. Any Members view is welcomed by Committee at any
time.

The Nomination form for the AGM is attached and if there are any more Nominations please
forward to the Secretary by the time of the AGM.

Meeting opened at 7.30 by President John Nicholson with 16 members present as per signing
book.

1. AGM. 14" November 2020
After discussions, it was proposed to have an open-air meeting, where we are allowed
maximum 30 people on the property, on November 14", commencing at 9am.
Secretary will collect names in advance and if there are more than 27 members (excluding
the executive) who wish to attend, a second meeting will be held at 11am. There is an implied
right of access by all members to any full CLUB meeting. The main business will be to:

a. Confirm Elected Officials for 2021.

b. Confirm that Annual Fees will remain at $50 for 2021.

c. Confirm Minutes of last AGM.
All position’s nominations have been confirmed, proposed and seconded. In the unlikely event
that there is another nomination, another issue is raised, or there is a nomination voted down by
one meeting a ballot will be conducted by email or mail to members to resolve the issue.

Treasurer will be available to collect Annual Fees for 2021 on the Day
Proposed: Euan Coutts Seconded: Keith Packham  Carried.

2. Inspection Day 29" November 2020
Bob McNeil has proposed to organize his team of Scrutineers to visit various areas, (such as
Blayney) and to Members who have multiple cars, to carry out annual inspections, in order to
minimize the numbers at the Clubrooms (which are restricted to 30 people) on the
29" November.
Further, on Inspection Day at the Clubrooms, Marshalls will be on duty to assist with Inspections
flow.

Treasurer will be available to collect Annual Fees for 2021.
Proposed: Keith Packham  Seconded: Chris Bromley Carried.

3. CHMC Matters
Keith Packham reported that the new Inspections guidelines have issued from the RMS which
allow for many modifications to vehicles on H plates, which we would not normally accept. After
discussion it was felt we should keep to our own standards.
Proposed: Chris Bromley Seconded: Kevin Penson Carried.

4. Pre’31 Rally 2022
It is our Club ‘s turn to hold the Rally in 2022 and it was proposed to fix the date so that we do
not clash with a proposed National Veteran Ciub Rally and so that we can begin our
approach to the National Trust for sponsorship. Dates proposed are 29", 30" APl and 15t May.

Proposed: Kevin Penson  Seconded: Richard Bloomfield.  Carried.



5. Membership and Events.
Keith Packham reported that we have had two applications for membership pending for some
time. He reported that he had inspected both vehicles which are acceptable. He proposed that
we accept these applications and suspend the requirement of attending two meetings or outings
previous to Membership. The requirement of attending two outings or meetings per year after
membership would remain.
Applicants are: Katrina Catanzarariti with a 1974 Leyland Mini Proposed: Keith Packham Sec:
John Lee.

Enrico (Ric) Pasquali with a 1982 Holden utility. Proposed: Kerry Risstrom.
Sec: Keith Packham.
Concern was expressed that our Club may be being used to merely obtain H Registration but
Keith reported that he judged this not to be the case. Applications approved on the above basis.
Prop: Keith Packham. Sec: Kevin Penson. Carried.

A question arose as what period the fees paid today by the Applicants would cover, as there
were very few events. After discussion it was proposed that the fees cover until 31/12/21

Proposed: Euan Coutts sec: Kevin Penson. Carried.

There was discussion concerning the future of the Canobolas Country Rally which is due to be
held in October 2021 as there were very few entries last time. It was decided to leave the matter
for the incoming Committee.

There is no event for 22" November and it was decided to have an Events Committee meeting
to decide on this event. There was discussion on the format of the Christmas Party and in view
of the uncertainty and short notice almost certainly it would have to be held at the Clubrooms.
Events Committee to formulate.

6. Treasurer's Matters.
Treasurer reported after consultation with other executive members he had paid the Public Risk
Insurance, professional Indemnity and Product Liability Insurance $ 645.08, Water Rates $
69.63, Elgas $35.20 and Postage $44. The Affiliation fees for the CHMC $ 69 are due. It was
proposed that meeting agree to these expenses

Proposed Chris Bromley Sec: Kevin Penson Carried.

In view of the present conditions it was proposed that future regular accounts be paid at
discretion of the Treasurer.

Proposed: Peter Amos Sec: Chris Bromley. Carried.

There was a question as to the renewal of the term deposit and Bruce Heinrich alluded to a
number of repairs in the near future.

Viz: Concreting, shelves in the store room, replacing Gas heaters, and it was moved that
we reduce the term deposit to $10,000, with interest added to the deposit, and transfer the
remainder, some $3,000 to the working account to cover these expenditures in the future.
Prop: Bruce Heinrich Sec: Dick Jane. Carried.

Treasurer undertook to have final accounts prepared and audited for the AGM, and stated he
would be available to collect fees at both AGM and Inspection Day.

Meeting Closed 8.43pm

Euan Coutts
Secretary



Nominations and acceptances of Office Bearers for 2021

Position

Name

Nominated by

Seconded by

Patron
President

Vice President
Secretary

Al Secretary
Treasurer

Al Treasurer
Magazine Editor

Publicity Officer
& Social Secretary

Property Officer
Librarian
Public Officer

Events Committee

Registration Officer

Keith Packham
Peter Amos
Euan Coutts
Anne Magill
David Toy

Bob Boaden

Chris Bromley

Kevin Penson
Bruce Heinrich
Dick Jane

Kevin Bowyer
Richard Bloomfield

Chris Bromley
Wilga Coutts

Bob McNeil

A/Registration Officer Stephen Halls

Scrutineers

Delegate CHMC

Brian Stephen
Kevin Ryan
Andrew Sharpe
Laurie Dwyer
Keith Packham

Keith Packham

Management Committee

Anne Magill
Bob Boaden
Kevin Penson

John Nicholson

Kevin Bowyer

Keith Packham

Richard Bloomfield

Euan Coutts

Peter Amos

Richard Bloomfield Kevin Penson

Euan Coutts
Kevin Penson

Anne Magill

Anne Magill
Kevin Penson
Wilga Coutts
Chris Bromley

Keith Packham
Wilga Coutts
Keith Packham

Chris Bromley
Anne Magill

Chris Bromley
Chris Bromley
Peter Amos
Euan Coutts
Euan Coutts

Wilga Coutts
Dick Jane

Chris Bromley
Dick Jane

Wilga Coutts
Chris Bromley

Euan Coutts

Euan Coutts
Chris Bromley
Euan Coutts
Dick Jane

Wilga Coutts
Peter Amos
Peter Amos

Dick Jane
David Toy

Euan Coutts
Euan Coutts
David Toy

Wilga Coutts
Wilga Coutts

David Toy

Chris Bromley
Wilga Coutts
Chris Bromley

e Management Committee includes President, V/President, Secretary & Treasurer.
Section 6 (I) of the Constitution — 7 members in total.

Website Co-ordinator: Andrew McDougall

Anne Magill

David Toy



ORANGE DISTRICT ANTIQUE MOTOR, CLUB INC
EDITORS RAMBLE.

Welcome to the November 2020 edition of the ODAMC newsletter. Its that time of year again
when we are coming up for our AGM, it will be slightly different this year to other years, as is
everything we do. As mentioned in last month’s newsletter we would require to have Covid
Marshals to comply with current regulations during our inspection day. Anne, Owen and Bruce
have kindly agreed to undertake this task. They will assist with the smooth running of inspection
day and all members are asked to comply with the regulations set down in the inspection page
included in this edition. Just a reminder that there will be no refreshments available during this
event.

Bob and his team have also agreed to Roadworthy groups of cars in surrounding towns and
villages, prior to the inspection day, to make it easier for people who live out of town and who have
numerous vehicles. This will also help to reduce the numbers attending inspection day.

A big Thank you to Bob and his team for supplying this service.

Great new venue for club runs or somewhere to go on Sundays.

“cars and coffee” at Lucknow every Sunday from 7am to 10 am, sometimes followed by live music.
Great venue with ample safe parking for our cars. Let’s support a local business.

The RMS has now launched their historic and classic vehicle newsletter on their webpage. |
haven’t had a chance to look at it yet but you can have a look on the link
below.https://www.rms.nsw.gov.au/roads/registration/get-nsw-registration/historic-
vehicles/newsletter.htmi
We have received some more discussion regarding the new look log book but space prevents me
putting it in this edition. It all sounds like it is going ahead with no serious issues noted or stated in
the correspondence.

Charles sent in some pictures from the Presidents run to Canowindra held on 27/09/2020. Looks
like you all had a good day. (Pictures are in the Out and About section.)
He also sent in a report on the presidents run held on Sunday 27t September that unfortunately
missed last month’s newsletter.
Some very interesting items in the for-sale and wanted section. Be sure to have a look.
This newsletter contains the minutes from last year's AGM, as per club requirements.
The notice of the Annual general meeting that will take place on 14" November, outside the club
rooms at 9am. (listed in the secretary section) Also
Nominations and acceptances of Office Bearers for 2021.
Office bearers from 2020.
Minutes from the meeting held on Monday 19t October.
A notification regarding next year’s annual fees and some payment options.
Presidents report,
Annual inspection day notification and requirements.

As there are limited club events planned in the near future, members are encouraged to use their
cars for outings or arrange outings of up to 10 members. These will not be formal Club events and
those with concessional registration will need to fill in their logbooks.

Please forward any items of interest to Chris Bromley on 63659224 or 0428659224 or email at
chromley111@skymesh.com.au for any information, news, pictures or anything that we can add to
the newsletter. All is gratefully appreciated.




Annual Inspection Day

The Annual Club Inspection Day will be held on Sunday 29t November 2020 at the
Car Club Building starting from 8.30am.
Vehicles on conditional registration with the ODAMC with a registration expiry date
between 29" November 2020 and 29t May 2021 will be inspected on this day. This
is because the certificate of roadworthiness (Pink Slip) and the club safety checks
are now valid for 6 months. If you are unable to attend on the day then a certificate
of roadworthiness (Pink Slip) may be required for the vehicle.
The following documentation will need to be sighted and details recorded by the
Registration Officer on the day.

1. Historic Vehicle Declaration (RMS form #1259) partially filled out.

2. Registration Papers Current or renewal.

3. Current certificate of Comprehensive Insurance.

4. Proof of Club Membership.

5. Certificate of Operations for the vehicle (Purple Form kept in the vehicle).

Note

The annual inspection of vehicles on Conditional Registration outside of the expiry
dates listed above may require either an ODAMC roadworthy check or a certificate of
roadworthiness (Pink Slip). This will be at the discretion of the Registration Officer.
The Historic Vehicle Declaration Form will not be signed off unless the above
documents are sighted and details recorded by the Club Registration Officer
beforehand.
Club members with vehicles of HCRS are reminded if their membership fees are not
paid by the due date, they are not financial members and their registration and CTP
will be void! (l.e. the vehicle is unregistered and uninsured).

Bob McNeill,

Registration Officer

Please note. As this event is listed in the club newsletter, it is a
club event and as a result comes under the “Casual gatherings”
category of covid 19 Restrictions/Regulations. To promote our own
safety and to enable the club to meet this legal requirement and
avoid a hefty fine to the club or individuals, Drivers only in the
vehicle and you are required to leave the club house building and
grounds as soon as your car has been checked and you have
completed your paperwork. This will enable other club members to
come and have their vehicles inspected. There will be no
refreshments at the club house this year. Anne, Owen and Bruce
have kindly volunteered to be the Covid Marshals to meet
regulations and assist members to comply.



Out and about.

Charles sent in some pictures from the presidents run to Canowindra on Sunday 27/9/20.
John sent in a report to compliment the pictures.
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Orange Bigtrict Antique Motor Club Inc.
Annual General Meeting
Monday, 18" November 2019

Meeting Opened: 9.06pm.
Members Present: As per attendance book ,43 members

Apologies: Andrew McDougall, Andrew Sharpe, Carl Neilsen, Tony Steele,

Visitors: John Coop

Minutes of previous AGM as printed in the October 2019 issue of Restoration Rambler accepted as correct.
Moved: Dave Gray Seconded: Wilga Coutts Carried.
Business Arising: Nil

Correspondence in: Nil

Business Arising from correspondence:

Treasurer’s Report: Peter Amos gave a full financial report for the year and we had finished with a small
working deficit. The matter of the ongoing finances was fully discussed and resolved at the general meeting.
We gained 3 new members but lost 3 members so membership numbers are steady at 62. Peter Amos
reported that the accounts had been audited.

President’s Report:

Kerry Risstrom said the Club had had a good year with interesting events. Kerry believes we are privileged to
have the Clubrooms which make the Club and is a focal point for the members, however the Building needs to
be maintained which is at a cost. The Club has a good future. Kerry paid special tribute to Leon McFadyen for
his support over many years and his efforts with historic plates scheme. Kerry suggested the new Committee
have an early Finance meeting to resolve the outstanding treasury items.

President declared all positions vacant and meeting was handed to Keith Packham to act as Returning officer.
General Business:

Annual Fees were set at $50 after discussion as outlined in the General Meeting Minutes 18™ November 2019

Moved: Dick Jane Seconded: Chris Bromley Carried

Meeting Closed: 9.36 pm



Nominations and Acceptances of Office Bearers for 2020.

Position Name Nominated By Seconded By
Patron: Jim Coomber
President John Nicholson Chris Bromley Ann Magill
Vice President Keith Packham Dave Perry Euan Coutts
Secretary Euan Coutts John Nicholson Richard Bloomfield
Ass/Secretary Ann Magill Chris Bromley Bev Holland
Treasurer David Toy Wilga Coutts Peter Amos
Ass/Treasurer Bob Boaden Dave Perry John Nicholson
Magazine Editor Chris Bromley Bruce Heinrich George Tait
Publicity Officer
&Social Secretary Kevin Penson Bob Boaden Peter Amos
Property Officer Bruce Heinrich George Tait Bob Boaden
Librarian Dick Jane Ann Magill Peter Amos
Public Officer Kevin Bowyer Euan Coutts Dave Gray
Events Committee Richard Bloomfield Euan Coutts Peter Amos
Chris Bromley Ann Magill Peter Amos
John Streatfeild Leigh Streatfield Chris Bromley
Kerry Risstrom Euan Coutts’ John Nicholson

Events Co-Ordinator Events Co-Ordinator will be elected at a subsequent meeting of the Events Committee

Registration Officer  Bob McNeil Bernie Schell Anne Magill
Ass/Registration Officer Keith Packham Euan Coutts Chris Bromley
Scrutineers Laurie Dwyer Ann Magill Bob Boaden
Brian Stephen Bob Boaden David Toy
Kevin Ryan Bob Boaden David Toy
Steve Halls Bob Boaden David Toy
Keith Packham Bob Boaden David Toy
Andrew Sharpe Bob Boaden David Toy
Bob McNeil Bob Boaden David Toy
Delegate to CHMC Keith Packham Chris Bromley Euan Coutts

Management Committee

Ann Magill Bruce Heinrich Ray Dwyer
Bob Boaden John Nicholson George Tait
Kevin Penson George Tait Ray Dwyer

Includes President, V/president, Secretary & Treasurer, (Section 6{1)of the constitution
Website Co-Ordinator

Andrew McDougall Chris Bromley George Tait.



ORANGE DISTRICT ANTIQUE MOTOR CLUB INC

Officer Bearers 2020
PATRON Jim Coomber 6362 6553
PRESIDENT John Nicholson 6366 3992 nicholsonjk@bigpond.com
0408 297015
VICE PRESIDENT Keith Packham 6366 8015 packham042@bigpond.com
SECRETARY *Euan Coutts 63651274 euanwil@bigpond.com
ASSISTANT SECRETARY Anne Magill 0415213677 | annemagilll@bigpond.com
TREASURER David Toy 0408226511 | treeland@bigpond.net.au
ASSISTANT TREASURER Bob Boaden 6365 2274 robertboaden@bigpond.com
MAGAZINE EDITOR Chris Bromley 6365 9224 cbromleyl11@skymesh.com.au
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SOCIAL SECRETARY
PROPERTY OFFICER *Bruce Heinrich 63655300 0429655300
LIBRARIAN Dick Jane 6365 1242 janerp@bigpond.com
PUBLIC OFFICER Kevin Bowyer 6362 7138 kevmagie@gmail.com
EVENTS COMMITTEE Richard Bloomfield | 0427201824 | richardbloomfield1@bigpond.com
Chris Bromley 0428659224 | Cbromleyl11@skymesh.com.au
John Streatfield 63684443 streaty42 @gmail.com
0427201985
Wilga Couts 63651274 euanwil@bigpond.com
REGISTRATION OFFICER *Bob McNeil 6362 0239 bob.macl@hotmail.com
REGISTRATION ASSISTANT Keith Packham 6366 8015 packham042@bigpond.com
SCRUTINEERS Laurie Dwyer 0417620848
Keith Packham 6366 8015 packham042@bigpond.com
Stephen Halls 6362 9851 '
Brian Stephen 0427332574
Kevin Ryan 6368 2793
Andrew Sharp 63663120 ajsoatmill@yahoo.com
BUSH COUNCIL DELEGATE Keith Packham 6366 8015 packham042@bigpond.com
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE | Ann Magill 0415213677 | annemagilll@bigpond.com
Bob Bowden 6365 2274 robertboaden@bigpond.com
Kevin Penson 0427645202 | Plus 4 committee members
WEBSITE odamc.org.au
WEBSITE CO-ORDINATOR Andrew McDougall | 6362 2942 a.mcdougall@octec.org.au

* Kerry Risstrom

Key holders are indicated by an *

Meetings are held in the Clubrooms, Louie Lane, Spring Creek, on the 3™ Monday of each month
commencing at 7.30pm. All visitors are welcome. Note that the editor and/or club members do not
necessarily share the opinions that may be expressed in the magazine.



ORANGE DISTRICT ANTIQUE MOTOR . CLUB INC
FOR SALE AND WANTED

Please note, advertisements will run for three months unless you advise the editor to the contrary.

(8) FOR SALE. 1946 RHD Packard Clipper model 2100 three-speed with overdrive. Fitted with a 1946
Clipper 2101 8-cylinder engine. See colour photograph on inside rear cover. As the car is driven using the
NSW Historic Vehicle Log Book scheme the registration is non-transferable. $17500. Contact Allan
Buckley. Email<breacan@bigpond.com>

Phone 02 6365 5397 (ODAMC Club Member)
¥

(8) WANTED A pair of luggage rack adapters to suit a 1929 Ford or (with spare tyre on the back).
Contact: Barry Rose mob 0409490223 email town-sedan@iinet.net.au or contact Rob Taylor
Secretary/Editor Model A Ford Club NSW M 0434 314 198

(9) WANTED to Buy - 1930/ or 1931 5 Window Coupe of Tudor.

| am a former member of the Model A Ford Club of NSW and am wishing to re-enter the Model A scene.
As such I'm on the lookout to purchase either a 1930 or 1931 5 Window Coupe or Tudor.

I'd appreciate if you may be able to include this as a Wanted in the next issue of the magazine/flyer.

(9) FOR SALE Club president Bill Hopkins has asked me to advertise the trunk photographed below for
sale. It is in good condition, lockable, and of vinyl covered wood construction, internally lined with carpet.
Dimensions are approx. 1metre wide by 0.5metre high by 0.5 metre deep. Asking price is $250 or nearest
offer.

If interested, please contact Bill directly as follows:02 62974612 (H)

0439786210(M)Email: billhopkins@homemail.com.au

Regards,

Jean McDonald,

Secretary Model A Restorers Club(Aust)

(9) FOR SALE.

10 shock absorbers,12 linkages

3 small linkages

6 dog bone linkages

* Parts to suit Restorer

* Price: $600 the lot (pickup only)
Craig Finney 043.888.1417



(10) FOR SALE. Model A Parts for Sale. | am about to move house, and in cleaning up shed | have found
the following Model A parts | no longer really need.

1. 7 tooth steering column complete with A/R & accelerator rods in good condition (no steering
wheel, horn rod or pitman arm) $150

2. 2 x Power house generators, working. Were removed from cars to replace with alternator. $50
each

3. Model A Head, good order, straight and clean, removed to replace with Lion Head. Offers
Please call me, Rob Taylor, 0434 314 198 if interested.
Thanks
Rob Taylor
Secretary/Editor
Model A Ford Club NSW
M 0434 314 198

(11) FOR SALE. OFF ROAD TENT CAMPER TRAILER heavy duty trailing arm Alko rubber suspension,
Treg hitch, 16" six stud wheels, 80 litre water tank with various extras. Rego expires 1/8/21. Price$3,750
Phone Bruce (Club member) 63 655300 or 0429 655300.

(11) WANTED. Looking for a set of five 21" road wheels for the early 1928 "AR" Model A Ford. The
centres of these wheels are different to the 21" wheels used on later 1928 and 1929 Model A's.

Also looking for a double arm steering spindle arm (the arm with two balls that fits into the driver' side
stub axle). This item is available from parts suppliers for LHD vehicles, but seemingly not for RHD.
Steve Edwards Mobile: 0419 491 385Email: sfe535d@gmail.com
Many thanks,

Jean McDonald
Secretary Model A Restorers Club (Aust)

(11) WANTED. Information regarding the attached. We have recently purchased a Model T Ford from a fellow

(John Toohey - recently moved from Cowra to Kendall ). He is in the process of gathering some information for us on
the car as he purchased it some 15 or so years ago. He says he rescued it from someone who wanted to turn it into a
hot rod. It has just been sitting in his shed since then. He has given us an information board that indicates it was part
of C.W.V.V.A.C some time ago (photo attached) and we are wondering if anyone in the Qrange District Antique Motor
Club know of V.J. Duncombe or of the car. | have attached a couple of photos.

We are planning to restore it as it is complete and in 'reasonable’ condition. The information board indicates it is a
1922 Model T, however the engine number shows that it was in fact a January 1925 model but this may not have
been the original engine in the vehicle.

Not sure if this is something that you can assist with but we would be grateful if there is any information around. We
have the plague from Brains Ford in Coonabarabran from when it was originally sold. The rego label still on the
windscreen indicates it was last registered in 1975 and gives the engine number which matches what is in the car.
The label shows the registration number was 006 - which would have been amazing.

Regards Margot and Wayne Russell.

PO BOX 450 Lake Cathie 2445 NSW
02 6585 5564
0422 581142 (Wayne)

0412 694189 (Margot)
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1922 MODEL T
TURTLE BACK ROADSTER

OWNED 8Y - VT « CT DUNCOMBE
RESTORED BY- V.Y DUNCOMBE

SPECIFICATIONS - 4 Cyllndsr, 4Cyelo ,
T L5 SJ\-E Hh-grfm._
Cylinder huod detachible
Cylinders En Blac = —-
Transmission- Spur Plrelary Goar type 4 - P pe s SR .

FOR SALE OR WANTED. Got something to Sell, swap or give away or do you wnt to buy"'something. Put
your Add here for three months, FREE. Let me know if you have sold your car so | can delete the Add.
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